HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

February 9, 2017
2:30 p.m.   
Members present:  

Theresa Collins-teacher, Kathy Cofer-teacher, Jennifer Sadler-parent, and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.
Absent:  Tiffany Miller, parent; Donna Ghaderi-teacher rep.
Mrs. Handel presented the proposed February agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Sadler-1st, Cofer-2nd)

Minutes from January meeting were presented.  Committee approved as presented. (Collins-1st, Cofer-2nd )  

Good News:  Mrs. Handel discussed the purchase by the district and Title I -2 class sets of Chrome books and carts.  Now the school has a total of 3 sets.  1 set will remain downstairs and 2 sets will be placed upstairs.

PTO and Mrs. Handel have worked on a playground proposal for the school.  A rendering is in the office for view.  PTO is working hard to raise funds to help pay for the playground.

Mrs. Handel shared staff worked on during the 3rd PLD day.  The staff worked on the following:
· Google tips and questions to our technology fellow

· Data review

· Discussed the implementation of the student data notebooks and how they have been utilized thus far

· Teachers worked in PLCs to on Science tasks and explore new resource Mystery Science.  

· Teachers received more writing resource information and discussed scoring process thus far

· Discussed KPREPPERS schedule

We also covered several other topics

Mrs. Handel shared information and dates for “Bump Them Up” tutoring program.  Program starts on Feb. 21st and will run through April 27th.  Students will be getting targeted assistance in the areas of reading and math on Tuesdays and Thursdays after school.
Policy Work-

A first reading of the Principal Selection Policy and the Student Assignment Policy was given. No revisions were discussed.  A second reading will occur in March along with vote.  

Accident reports were presented.  
 The school activities and MUNIS budgets were presented.
With no other business Mrs. Collins made a motion to adjourn and Mrs. Cofer seconded.   The meeting adjourned at 3:08 p.m.
